
SAN ANTONIO WATER SYSTEM   1 of 1 
R-13-012-PC | ADDENDUM 1 

 

 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS  
ORGANIZATION EFFICIENCY STUDY 

R-13-012-PC 
 

ADDENDUM #1 – 11:00 AM (CT) - March 27, 2013 
 
This addendum provides answers to questions submitted by the deadline as listed in the RFP. 

 
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS 

 
Question: 
 
Would SAWS, in the interest of efficiency and cost effectiveness, consider separating the scope 
of work into two distinct components:  Technical (Items 2 and 4) and Non-Technical (Items 1, 3 
and 4) and then allow firms to present pricing for one or both components.  It is likely that more 
efficient pricing and expert assistance will be provided under a separation of deliverables.  
 
Answer: 
The response to the proposed project approach and compensation component should be 
provided by scope of service phase.  SAWS is looking for a firm to provide a complete study of 
all areas specified in the scope of services and will not consider proposals that consider only 
certain portions of the scope of services. 
 
Should your firm have expertise in a specialized area and not in all areas of the scope of 
services, it is recommended that sub-consultants join your team for a complete proposal to the 
services sought in this RFP. 
 

END ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS 
 
No other items, dates, or deadlines for this RFQ are changed. 
 

END ADDENDUM #1 
 


